
Brading CE (Controlled) Primary School 

  We are a Team that Trust each other to unlock potential 

Tel: 01983 407217 

News from Brading CE Primary School 

Headteacher: Mrs B Gilbert  

Office Administrators:  Ms Barnard, Mr Campbell 

Our Christian Values:  Trust  

Truth, Respect, Unity, Sincerity, Tolerance 

This week our focus has been on all of our values 

Friday 12th January 2024 

Dear Parents/Carers 

This week we are very pleased to welcome Mr Campbell  who will be working with Ms Barnard in the office as our         
Assistant School Business Manager. 

I would like to remind everyone regarding attendance. The beginning of the school days for Jamaica, Iceland, Malta and 
Galapagos starts at 8.20am. If children arrive in these classes after 8.30am they will get a late mark. For St Lucia, Maldives 
and New Zealand start time is 8.25am. If the children in these classes arrive after 8.35am they will get a late mark. 

For Cuba and Hawaii classes please see the individual emails that have been sent to parents/carers and obviously Antigua 
being our pre-school times vary depending on the sessions booked by parents/carers.  As we have 10 classes with lots of 
children all starting at different times it is important that we work together as a TEAM that TRUST each other and keep to 
your expected times. 

Have a lovely weekend and remember my door is always open.                                                        

Mrs Gilbert. 

Collective Worship this week…  

This week Mr Barnes talked about his week we have continued with our 
theme of Peace and we enjoyed 2 Collective Worships over the Internet from 
vicars on the mainland. We also thought about Epiphany and Mrs Atwell 
talked about using an emoji as a form of communication. We have been    
remembering what our TRUST words means too for us in school. 

KEY EVENTS NEXT WEEK! 

 

 

Bible reflection 

“Let the morning bring me word of your un-

failing love, for I have put my trust in you. 

Show me the way I should go, for to you I en-

trust my life”     Ps. 143:8 NIV  

15/1/24 
YR3/4 Dodge-
ball 

16/1/24 
KS2: Sportshall Athletics 
& Cookery Fun Clubs 
KS1: 
Art & Around the World 
Fun Clubs 
  

17/1/24 
  

18/1/24 19/1/24 
YR ** Squash Westridge 



SCHOOL MENU NEXT WEEK: 

We also offer tomato pasta as well as jacket potatoes and sandwiches 

with a selection of fillings each day 

 

 

 MONDAY   TUESDAY   WEDNESDAY   THURSDAY   FRIDAY  

Pizza 

Apple Crumble 

  

Sweet & Sour Chicken 

Crunchy  Chocolate 

Biscuit 

 

Roast Beef 

Chocolate & Vanilla 

Marble Cake 

Sausage Pasta Bake 

Carrot cake 

Fish Fingers 

Orange Drizzle with 

fruit 

 

Taster Menu 

Thursday 18th January 2024 

Sausage Pasta Bake 

Remember that all children in Foundation Stage and Key Stage 1 are      

entitled to a Universal Free School Meal, we would like to encourage all    

children in Reception, year 1 and year 2 to at least try a school              

dinner.  There are lots of tasty options available, on Thursday next week 

we have a yummy sausage pasta bake, and cook will offer taster pots to 

those children who bring in their packed lunch from home.  

Polite Reminder:  Car Parking. 
 
Please can we remind you not to park adjacent to the school, on double yellow lines or blocking our par-
ents/carers.  Please allow more time to get your child to school on time.  Doors open at 8.20am for KS2 
children and 8.25am for KS1 children.  If your child is late, please sign them in at the school office so we 
can accurately record their arrival time.  We must all do all that we can to keep everyone safe.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Thank you! 



 

What we have been learning this week… 

ANTIGUA This week in Antigua class we have continued to explore the theme “winter” and what a treat it 
was to experience the snow on Monday. We explored a range of arctic animals in our snowy 
tough trays, had fun making snowy prints using cutters and cotton buds as well as explored dino-
saurs stuck in the snow. Alongside our topic we have worked on our fine motor skills using scis-
sors and also threading pasta onto spaghetti. Another super fun week in Antigua! 

ST LUCIA This week in St Lucia, we have been continuing our topic of what’s that roar! Our second week 
on dinosaurs and our dinosaur egg hatched! We are so excited to watch it grow, and we are 
looking after it before the mummy comes back and collects it! We have also been exploring the 
cold weather and left some bowls outside overnight which we are hoping will freeze!  

MALDIVES Year 1 has been busy working on 3D and 2D shapes in maths. In English, we wrote diary entries 
all about Katie Morag delivering the mail to the wrong people. In PE, we are learning to dance to 
'The Lion King.' In computing, we are grouping and sorting and in phonics we are consolidating 
phase four. Following recent Little Wandle assessments, all the children have changed their 
phase and set for reading which is fantastic news. Well done everybody! 

NEW ZEALAND This week in New Zealand class, we finished our narrative writing inspired by 'The Lion Inside'. In 
Maths, we continued with money, with pupils confidently navigating through the realms of 
pence and pounds, enhancing their understanding of real-world transactions. In the realm of 
science, our curious minds embarked on a journey exploring life cycles within the context of 
'Animals Including Humans'. Additionally, we delved into history, exploring what makes a person 

significant before we look at nurses from the past. 

MALTA This week in Malta class we have been looking at multiplication and division in Maths. The chil-
dren have been grouping and sharing to solve a range of sums and have learnt to ex-
change numbers. On Tuesday, the children completed a practical experiment in science. 
The children tested the permeability and durability of rocks and recorded the results in their 
books. On Thursday, the children published a CV which they wrote to apply for the job of an ar-
chaeologist.  

GALAPAGOS This week year 4 has had a very exciting time! For our topic, crime and punishment, the children 
were taken on a journey to Carisbrooke Castle where they learned all about King Charles I im-
prisonment, his treatment compared to other prisoners and about life at the castle in general. 
We even met a couple of the donkeys who help to retrieve water from the old well. Although a 
very cold day, the weather stayed on our side, and we all had an amazing time 

ICELAND We made paper aeroplanes with the RAF Science Day. We used paper straws, blutak, paper, glue 
and masking tape. The we tested them in the hall to see what went the furthest. In maths we did 
long multiplication. In English we are writing a diary. By Theo 

JAMAICA This week in Year 6 we have been doing variety of activities, In English we have been doing a 
diary entry. On the story of maths we have been doing Algebra with letters.  In science we have 
been learning about evolution. In guided reading we have practiced our SATs and been answer-
ing questions on this. In history we have been learning about the Maya civilization. On Wednes-
day we had a STEM workshop and we bult gliders and designed sustainable aircraft.  We also 
continued with our Gods eye. In Collective Worship we did peace. 

CUBA This week in Cuba Class we been doing lots of exciting activities. Our favourite part of the week 
was exploring the snow and seeing real life snow to make our topic of winter even more ex-
citing. We have also been learning about transport, we listened to different vehicle sounds and 
managed to decide together which vehicle was making each sound. Finally, we have been prac-
ticing our turn taking skills and have been sharing games on the interactive whiteboard.  

HAWAII This week in Hawaii Class, the children have been making maps to create different patterns for 
Bee Bots to follow.  They have also been working with clay to make patterned tiles.  The class 
used a variety of tools to shape their tiles before adding their pattern.  In English, the children 
have been creating sentences using different forms of transport.   



 



News Flash… 

Mrs Rackett will be holding a Year 4 Maths session on 22nd January 2:20-2:40. It will     
provide information about the Year 4 Multiplication Check that all pupils are required to 
undertake in June. We hope to see you then! 

YEAR 5 & 6 SCIENCE WORKSHOP 

Yesterday, we was in a scientific experiment.  We made paper aeroplanes out of col-

oured card, a straw, blutak and masking tape.  We took the wrapper off the straw, 

we then put the straw on our hands and pushed them together then we balanced it 

on our hand and got the wing, we then put the wing a little behind our hand and stuck it with masking tape 

and stuck it down. The we put blutak to represent the front glass of the aeroplane.  We then made the 

back of the plane , then we stuck, then we coloured it in. WE went to the hall to test them.  By Marllie. 



From the Isle of Wight NHS Trust 
  
  
Last chance to get Children’s COVID-19 Vaccination Appointments this Winter – Children’s         Outpatient Depart-
ment, North Hospital 

 
We are offering the following Children’s COVID Vaccination Clinics for Ages 5-11, Ages 12-15 and Ages 16-17 in the 
Children’s Outpatients Department, North Hospital, St Mary’s (NOT the Hospital Vaccine Hub). Accessible parking is 
available in the North Car Park. 
  
Appointments must be booked in advance, we are unable to offer walk-ins.  
Please book appointments by calling 0300 561 0018 
  
Please note that Children are eligible if: 

• they have an immunosuppressed disorder 

• or have close family contact with someone who has an immunosuppressed disorder 

• or have not had any COVID vaccination in the past. 
  
All vaccines offered will be the latest Pfizer XBB.1.5 vaccines. 
  
Upcoming Children’s Vaccination Clinic times: 

• Wednesday 10 January 2024, 2pm to 5pm 

• Monday 22 January 2024, 8am to 11am 
  
For further information regarding Children’s COVID vaccinations, please email the Hospital Vaccine Hub 

 

 

Please check that you only provide nut free snacks for break 

and lunch times.   We do have a number of  children with a 

nut allergy and we need your help to make sure we keep   

everyone safe.  Our no nut policy includes spreads such as 

Nutella and snack bars such as Krave.  Thank you for            

supporting us with this we do         

appreciate your help. 



NOTICE BOARD 



NOTICE BOARD 



Reflection of the week… 

Class Attendance 

St Lucia 80% 

Maldives 97.6% 

Cuba 96.7% 

New Zealand 100% 

Malta 93.8% 

Galapagos 83% 

Iceland 93.8% 

Jamaica 94.7% 

Hawaii 97.8% 

Dates for your diary… 
 

February 

12th – 16th  - HALF TERM 

19th - Back to school 

March 

28th – last day of Term 

29th – Good Friday (Bank Holiday) 

April 

1st – 12th – EASTER Holidays 

15th – Back to school 

May 

6th – Bank Holiday 

27th – 31st – May HALF TERM 

June 

3rd – Back to school 

July 

19th – Last day of Term 

22nd – 26th Development Days 

29th July – 30th August Summer Holidays 

September 
2nd School term starts 
  


